
 

Approval Letter 
 
May 22, 2023 
 
Mr. Thomas A. Weiss     Re: Massillon CSD – Westside PK-3 Elementary School 
Lewis Land Professionals, Inc.     Parcel No. – 681180 
8691 Wadsworth Road, Suite 100    NPDES #to be obtained 
Wadsworth, OH 44223      Project #2023-053 
        Plan Review-Approval 
 
Dear Mr. Weiss, 
 
The Storm Water Pollution Prevention Plan (SWPPP) review set dated 5/3/2023 (Bulletin 1), Storm Water Management 
Report (SWMR) dated 2/2/2023 (with 5/2/2023 drainage maps), and Long-Term Maintenance Plan for the above-
mentioned project received on 5/3/2023 have been reviewed and approved by our office. These documents will be used 
as a reference when inspecting this site during construction. Please ensure this letter remains on site during the 
construction process along with the approved NOI and approved set of plans. 
 

1. NOTE: The following items need to take place before or at the scheduled SWPPP pre-construction meeting 
ahead of earthwork: 
a. The Ohio EPA NPDES Permit is required for this site. Please supply a copy of the permit once obtained. 

b. If desired by the developer, the contractor will need Co-Permittee NOI coverage prior to the start of the project. 
Please provide a copy to our office once obtained. 

c. Once obtained, please provide updated documentation and permit verification for the Section 404 Modification 
and the Section 404 Permit from the USACE – Huntington District. 

d. The Plan Certification statement on Sheet C-801 must be signed per the requirements in the OEPA NPDES 
construction general permit by the permit holder. Please provide a copy to our office once obtained. 

e. Please have the responsible party sign and date the attached Long-Term Maintenance Agreement. Please 
provide a copy to our office once obtained. 

 
2. A SWPPP pre-construction meeting is required before any earthmoving operations begin. Please contact our office 

at 330-451-7645 to schedule a time. *This may take place once all reviewing agencies have provided their approval 
to you. 

 
3. If any alterations occur as a result of other review agency comments or during construction, please supply our office 

with the updated plan set. If this requires an additional review based on needed SWPPP modifications, please 
resubmit it with a letter explaining the changes that occurred to our office. 

 
This approval shall remain valid for two (2) years from the date of this approval letter. An extension may be requested in 
writing before the termination of the two (2) years. If you have any questions, please contact me at 330-451-7647 or 
SEMatheny@starkcountyohio.gov. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Sarah Matheny 
Storm Water Manager 
 
 
ec: Murtaza Abbas, Daniel Zalar, Elizabeth Most – Architectural Vision Group, Ltd. 

Greg McCue – Civil Engineer IV-Engineering Manager, City of Massillon 
Jason Haines – Engineering Technician/Site Planning, City of Massillon 
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